
Health Care Committee Meeting Notes 5/6/15 

 

Joann Riener explained that same sex couples have to get married to have coverage on our health 
care plan. 

Dave Jones said that in 2012 same sex partners were eligible for coverage on our plan.  In January 
2015 same sex couples needed to be married to be eligible for coverage or we would be out of 
compliance with law. 

Matt Fischer stated that this is a change to the plan.  The plan administrator has to make sure our 
plan complies with law however this is tightening of benefits. 

Stacey Cockroft reported on 3 claims that were approaching stop loss coverage. 

Laurie Olson provided additional information showing prior year comparison on a graph and on a 
spreadsheet. 

Matt Fischer explained the Anchorage Health Care Plan.  He also spoke about a high deductible plan 
as well as other options. 

The group talked about setting up a survey monkey with Colleen Savoie offering the questions for 
the survey. 

The committee set meeting dates for the 2015/16 school year.  Stacey Cockroft will confirm via 
email.  The meetings will be scheduled for one hour beginning at 3pm.  The dates are: 

September 10, 2015 

October 14, 2015 

December 9, 2015 

January 13, 2016 

February 10, 2016 

March 9, 2016 

April 13, 2016 

May 11, 2016 


